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EXEC MEETING2 – CONFIRMED 11/09/2012

St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Executive

Minutes of the 2nd Exec meeting

11/09/2012
*
*
*

MINUTES FROM 11/09/2012
1 Business
DT stated that meetings are now dry and therefore no alcohol will be present at any point. 
1.1 Present
Daniel Trotman                  Chair                                                              DT
Lauren Wellburn                VP of Education and Welfare
 LW
Martin Gannon                   Media Officer (acting General Secretary)     MG
Charlotte Cockerill             Media Officer                                                CC
Nathan Eager                     VP of Finance and Student Activities
NE
Mohamed Amer                 Sports Officer
MA
Toby Flack                         Sports Officer
TF
Eshan Ashcroft                   Technical Officer
EA
Amar Ruprai                       Technical Officer
AR
Ray Sacks                           Heritage Officer
RS
Michael Lee                        Charities Officer
ML
Dheemal Patel                    Charities Officer
DP
Natasha Lee                        Charities Officer
NL
Jonathan Hurst                    Events Officer
JH
Stephanie Peters                  Events Officer
SP
Alexander Read                  Events Officer
AR
Claire Nichols                     Environment and Ethics Officer
CN
Juliet Davidson
Environment and Ethics Officer
JD
Joseph Bridgeman
Societies Officer
JB
Ina Roman
Societies Officer
IR
Anjalie Rajapakse                Societies Officer
AR
Yan Leung
Societies Officer
YL
Mathew Owen
President
MO
Onkar Rehal 
Equality and Diversity Officer
OR
Mena Farag
Equality and Diversity Officer
MF
Katie Jones 
General Secretary
KJ
1.2 Apologies
Omar Abassi

Esme Amma Siriboe
Jack Sugrue

1.3 In attendance

Victoria Dulko           Yoga Society
VD
Rosie Roots
Yoga Society
RR
Eve Brakes
Life Foundation      EB
Claire Wood
Life Foundation      CW
1.4 Minutes from the previous meeting
ACTION POINT

                                   KJ to amend the minutes as suggested below.

•
LW stated that at all points in the previous minutes stated as President for education and welfare should be changed to VP.

•
Page 8 KJ replied they would need SU approval; amend minutes as to what was stated.

•
CN added that ‘they’ rather than ‘hey’

•
MG stated that it shouldn’t be passed by simple majority in the case of a society. KJ needs to find out what the number of votes was.
•
Page 12 NE said that in regards to council attendance the minutes should state wondered not wandered.

•
Page 13 RAG society ‘had’ rather than ‘ad’ been set up

· The action point regarding sports leagues is on-going. 

· The media officers have been made Cor Blimey admins. 

· The action point of collecting a blurb with some photos is on-going – CPO, international and tech still need to do this. 
·  LW met with the E&D officers. 

· AP sports for age restrictions complete, TF stated there should be no problems with any age groups, insurance depending. 

· MO, LW, and the Societies officers still need to meet with the Student Patient Safety Society to clear concerns. 

· The Media officers still need to contact student patient safety for advertising during freshers. 

· KJ still to send an email asking for volunteers for undergraduate moving in weekend. 

· The action point regarding council attendance is on-going with NE and participation zone meeting is on-going. 
· MO found out more about the safety of having a bowling alley in the S.U bar. The fire exits would not be affected, but having spoken to Vaughn Williams the cost would be double previously expected. Beer pong tables, skittles alley and other games are ordered at a much lower cost. 

· PASSED – assuming amendments are made.
1.5 Matters arising
1.6 AOB
· Go Green week Dates
· Help requesting food for multicultural dinner 
2 Reports
2.1 President

· PASSED
2.2 Vice-president of Education & Welfare
· J asked about information Louise Brignull details regarding the event to celebrate her life. LW said yes in due course. 
· PASSED
2.3 Vice-president of Finance & Student Activities 
· MA asked what skorts are. NE answered they are shorts and skirts at the same time.

· RS asked how many freshers’ passes had been sold. NE stated we had sold 6-7 and requested exec to prompt people to buy them. 

· AR asked if they were available online. MG answered yes once they arrive after they have been given their log in. 

· SP asked if it was possible for card payment as people wanted to know if they could pay on card instead of going downstairs and getting cash. NE replied saying yes at the next freshers they should be able to pay on card. 

· PASSED. 
2.4 General Secretary
· PASSED
2.5 Events Officers
· SP added that rota times that had been requested to be changed had happened and if anyone was unsure of what duty they were doing to look at the board in the S.U office. 
· AR asked who they could get to help with the events. MO said mainly exec and top 3. DT stated that there is the potential for an events team not made up of exec. 

· YL asked about the boards in the exec corridor on the second floor and when they would be filled. AR replied that it was not quite finished yet but in the near future it will be filled. 

· SP stated that when she went to halls the receptionist said they were not allowed into the building. MO said that he had since phoned the halls administrators with regards to access to halls and has now sorted this. 
· LW stated that a member of top 4 would take over the extra shift at toga and tequila. 

· PASSED
2.6 Media Officers

· TF asked about the list of scanned people. MG stated that people did not understand this and would make a how to guide. 
ACTION POINT

Media officers are to send out a how to guide with instructions on accessing the information about members that have signed up at freshers fayre.
· AR asked about the possibility of uploading events to the S.U website. DT stated that they could access it and edit it or otherwise it was their responsibility to send the information to the media officers. 
· CN asked about a barcode for the E&E subcommittee. 
· PASSED
2.7 Sports Officers

· RS asked when the league tables would be out. TF replied they should be out this week, if not then he would chase them up, and give the captains the choice to which league they are entered. 

· PASSED
2.8 Heritage Officers
· RS stated that the number of pubs agreed to WW8 had gone up to 4. 

· MO asked about the above statement and was offended to the reference towards Newcastle ale not being of a higher quality. 

· JD asked about Blossom the cow. RS said we currently do not know where she is and whether or not it was owned by the library or the Edward Jenner estate. DT stated Blossom is still on tour. RS said that blossom is still at the cleaners and there is some debate to who would put up the money to get the hide back. 

· MA asked about stewarding on WW8. RS said that an email will be sent out about stewarding in due course. 
· PASSED
2.9 Societies Officers

· YL said they had finished writing the multicultural dinner letter. 
· EA asked how they propose to make people go via Eddie Wilsons so that people do not miss the checkout. YL said by locking the doors that are locked for discos.

· MA asked about the sports board. YL said it had been given to RAG. 

· PASSED
2.10 Community Projects Officers

· MA asked what flavour the cupcakes would be for their freshers stall (in their absence)
· PASSED
2.11 Technical Officers

· AR amended the report to change p year/gep quiz to undergraduate quiz. 
· NE asked who was in the DJ pool. AR answered that it was the three tech officers and Simon in second year. SP added that there was other interest from people in second year. 
· MA stated his brother was a DJ. EA asked what the DJ pool had been increased to? It was discussed and MG suggested they refer to the constitution but it had been increased. 
· PASSED
2.12 Environment & Ethics Officers
· CN asked about tree-athlon fundraising and the possibility about going round with a bucket to raise money. DP said that was okay and the buckets are in the RAG room. MO stated there may be a need for a license. 
· JD stated they need 10 people for Fairtrade breakfast on the 27th September. 
· JD stated that allotment soc is not a society. MG stated that is cannot be taken away from being a society until it goes through council. 
ACTION POINT

 Chair is to prepare to disband allotment society.
· TF asked if there was a date for the hand over. CN said he is not back yet and they will have the handover when he returns from overseas. 
· PASSED
2.13 Equality & Diversity Officers
· OR asked about the places of worship around the area and asked what the best way to distribute this information would be. MA said to create a leaflet and put it into all of the freshers’ packs.
ACTION POINT

 E&D officers sort out how to distribute information about places of worship around south London.

· MA stated again his brother is a DJ, a possibility for black history month. 

ACTION POINT

 MA is to liaise with E&D about being a DJ for black history month.

2.14 Charities Officers

· RS asked about thoughts towards direct debits from their salary every month. 

ACTION POINT

NE is to find out about consistent direct debit donations.

· CN asked when RAG week is. NL replied it would happen on the 18th February. CN said Gavin had put RAG week down as April for charity month. February is currently money month. 

· PASSED
2.15 Yoga Society 
· VD and RR made the presentation.
· MO asked about personal gain and whether or not that counted as personal gain. RS stated that language society pays their tutors, who are SGUL students. The money is all paid into the account and the teacher then writes and invoice into the SU to be paid the correct amount. 

· YL asked about her qualifications and what level she might have and if that restricts the number or level she can teach.
· JB asked about the giving to charity aspect of the society. DT stated that the money within the society can be spent as seen fit. 

· JD asked where the membership money would go. 

· MA asked about the minimum number of people needed to run the society and the maximum per class.
· LW asked that as she is the qualified instructor and the cost of instructors is high what will happen when VD progresses into P and F year and does not have as much time for the society.
Questions

· YL asked about her qualifications and what level she might have and if that restricts the number or level she can teach.
· VD said she is qualified to teach lower and intermediate level yoga. Yoga alliance credit course. Yoga practitioner insurance, a 200 hour qualification. 
· There is no maximum number per class, but on a comfort level she would prefer not to teach a class of over 25
· JD asked about where the membership money would go.  

· RR stated that the membership fee would go towards social costs, such as tea after yoga and maybe more equipment depending on how many people are there and how many have their own equipment. 
· MA asked about the minimum number of people needed to run the society and the maximum per class.
· No minimum class, the money is just a bonus not the reason for the society. 
· LW Given that she is the qualified instructor and the cost of instructors is high what happens when VD progresses into P and F year and does not have as much time? 

· VD responded that they would have to revaluate the finances when she progresses that far. She hopes to still make time for yoga anyway but would have to look into other instructors taking a fee at a percentage rate. 
Further Discussion

· RS stated that he found the idea very nice, a good service would be provided. They will be provided at a better time to when they were previously run at Rob Lowe at 6am. RS said that although the longevity was an issue when the society took off it could be easier to persuade others to take it up and get instructors. 
· JD said that she thought she would be committed. 
· LW said that it was not the commitment that was her concern but her placement possibilities. 
· RS stated that it was a per session cost rather than membership fee. 
· LW said that if they were to be passed they should be looking into the future very soon. 
· MA said that he liked the idea and they had done their research. 
· MO said that even if it did only last for one year for no cost to the SU it would not be a detriment to the SU and would be a benefit to the students. 
· CN said that she liked the charity aspect of the society. 
PROPOSAL

MG proposed that we accept Yoga Society as a society of SGSU seconded by NE.
MG made his speech for stating the society was a good idea and they have done their research to why it didn’t work in rob lowe and at a cheaper cost should work in SGSU.
No Speech against.
12 – for 0 – against 0 – abstaining.
· Yoga Society is passed as a society of SGSU. 
2.16 The life foundation
· EB and CW made the presentation. 
· OR asked about other societies that are similar. DT said that there are a few including SKIP, Spectrum, and Heritage to Health. 
· ML asked what the £3 membership fee would be spent on.
· LW asked if the organisation will meet in SGSU or outside of it.
· CN asked what is the cost involved for students, e.g. for travel.
· CN asked how often they will have their events, and if there should there be more than one regular event a year.
· YL asked about external speakers at talks.
· MO asked how long the placements are going to be and when will they be.
· RS asked if they will organise the trips or is it being done by the life foundation.
· YL asked about involvement of other healthcare courses apart from physiotherapy.
Questions

· ML £3 membership fee, where does this go.
· CW They are not sure as yet, towards printing costs, refreshments for talks. Taking a trip for training purposes. 
· LW asked if the organisation will meet in SGSU or outside of it.
· CW stated that she is the director of the life foundation. She said they could choose if they wanted to go on a trip that is already planned and to join a team or could create a George’s trip.
· CN asked what is the cost involved for students, e.g for travel.
· EB Students would have to pay for their own trip but individuals can raise money for their own trips by fundraising through cake sales etc. 
· EB said that the charity would pay for the costs while you are out there including a translator and their day to day activities. 
· CW stated that the food is only covered on one trip. 
· CN asked how often will they have their events, and if there should there be more than one regular event a year
· There have speakers ready and they have not planned them yet until they have been passed. 
· DT informed them of the no platform policy
· MO asked how long the placements are going to be and when will they be
· CW stated there are options for Christmas, Easter and summer. 
· YL asked about involvement of other healthcare courses apart from physiotherapy.
· CW stated that the physiotherapists were only an example and everyone from every healthcare profession was included. She also mentioned the cross over with STAR and SKIP stating that they can use these as experience closer to home rather than abroad. EB stated that there is a demand for physiotherapists but they would need specialist skills and have experience in the areas before being sent abroad and they cannot be trained abroad due to insurance.
Further Discussion

· MG stated a worry about the use of other societies as a training tool for their society and the fact that people need to have certain skills before joining the society and therefore stopping people from all courses from joining. 
· RS echoed MG’s worries about training.
· CN said that it may be better to use other avenues to advertise such as the newsletter rather than being a society. 
· IR stated a worry about using the university to train the students they would not be able to be trained until 3rd year of medicine at which point the holidays are very short. 
· YL said that although they have not done training research as yet but they may have further training plans. 
· OR raised the point of how well attended the trips would be, with such a specialised society. 
· LW added it would be a very expensive society, which would restrict the students that could attend. If you have the money, the time and the experience you could approach them independently. 
· RS stated that she would be running as director as life foundation rather than as a SGSU president of a society. 
·  JB said that they had pointed out other trips available. 
· MA stated he thought it was completely different to other societies as it was institutional autism. 
· LW asked exec if they were offering a training program as well would we feel differently about passing them as a society.
· CN stated that she still thought they did not need to be a society.
· TF also stated a training program would not make it more inclusive due to the cost of a trip. 
· YL said that if they have training it would make it more inclusive, and understand the concerns about her being director of both. 
· LW said training is offered by societies we already have, the exclusive bit is the trip and the expensive part of the trip. 
· MG stated that we had to use the information that they had given on training not what we could speculate. 
· MA said that not all trips required the training.
· IR asked what they wanted from the SU.
· AR questioned if what they wanted is different from SKIP. AR stated that if we got them to provide a training program and they liaised with other societies then we could pass them as a society. She added that SKIP was passed so should we not pass the life foundation.
· KJ asked if we would pass them as a community project instead of a society.
· RS stated there was no difference. 
· KJ said that if they were volunteering abroad or internationally then they would be classed as a community project under our constitution. 
· TF said he did not feel particularly comfortable in passing them at this point in time, but to speak to Societies officers with regard to the changes we suggest. 
PROPOSAL
RS proposed we reject the Life Foundation seconded by MA.
RS made a minute speech for. Too much for them to do to conform with the aims and objectives, this will take them more than 6 months. There was no understanding of what they needed the S.U for and the services they would provide the students. Also there were worries to the inclusiveness of their society and ultimately he did not believe they were within the aims of the S.U.
KJ made a minute speech against. KJ stated that in the past three years a new community project had not been created despite many proposals. The S.U should not be biased towards making societies just because they are less complicated.
JD made a minute speech against. JD thought they should be given another opportunity as they haven’t made themselves very clear and they could make themselves slightly more prepared.
Voting – 7 for 4 against 2 abstentions
· Life foundation has been rejected as a society of SGSU. 
2.17 IT changes

· LW It issue problems with drives and data protection. You can no longer log on to the individual accounts, therefore must log in to your own email to send emails from your exec account. Issues we came to IT with:

· Top four have to use exec logins to computers, and cannot transfer data and had lost access to information. The resolution was that the drives have been reopened and therefore the computers are being updated to windows 7. Exec will have access to the Z drive. 

· When they transfer their content IT will help top 4 and make sure you do not lose data.

· If you log on to your personal accounts would you be able to access old emails and send emails from home as the exec account, as sending emails about exec business under a personal username is unprofessional. Initially they said you would have to configure thunderbird on every device, IT have spoken to oracle and have sorted that the exec position will be a subscribed folder on the M number on convergence and you can choose which email address it is sent from either the officer or a personal account. 

· LW explained it will become a subscribed folder on the website. 

· MG explained that the folders will be different and therefore they will be able to access all emails from both officers and also the data usage would be different. 

· LW explained that phone access would be difficult and therefore would only be used if absolutely necessary. 

· MG explained that the email accounts accessed from phones would stop working once the changeover occurs as the exec username and password would be barred. 

· LW explained that at the handover the exec would have to go down and register with IT and reset the subscription to the new officers. This would happen from the 1st August. 

· LW has arranged for a peace period until after freshers, the change over will begin on 8th October at which point the change over will begin

· KJ mentioned that this will happen to every society email address as well. KJ urged for a united front of this with regard to when people asked. It is on the council agenda. 

· RS asked how many societies had @su.sgul.ac.uk email addresses.
· MG stated that this could be an opportunity for all societies to have an su.sgul.ac.uk email. 

· MA asked about how many people could access the emails. LW said that as many people as necessary could access it. 

· KJ agrees that this is an opportunity but the amount of people who will have to change the email accounts to different ‘m’ numbers at the end of the year is huge and does not want this to fall to exec. 

· LW stated that we needed a better way of gathering information from societies, but the job will fall to exec. 

· MG stated that it might force people to report their new committees to the exec. 

· MA asked if the general public could see who sent the email. MG answered with no only IT could do this. 

2.18  Moving in weekend

· MO stated it was on the 22nd September everyone is expected to be there. If you cannot attend please email MO with a good excuse. 
· KJ also asked if exec had any friends that wanted to help then they could but to please email MO in regards to helping out. 

· JH asked if we needed to help at the INTO moving in weekend this coming weekend.
· LW said that she does not know whether or not we are needed. 

· MO said he will find out what is happening and email exec. 

· YL asked for help with freshers fayre on the 24th September and all exec are expected to be in the SU for 7am and then people should stay around after to help pack up. 

ACTION POINT

 YL to email exec with details of fresher fayre and what is expected of the exec during the day.

2.19 Exec Curry

· MO stated that Mirch Masala sponsored freshers’ week, and they have offered a free curry for exec. 
ACTION POINT

 MO is to book curry at Mirch Masala to organise a date for exec curry and to email exec with details.

2.20 Exec Video 

· MO wanted to make a video for the SGUL students in Cyprus, to show them what we do and how we can help other people. 
· MO wants to send out a message with the video of us all being there for every George’s student and asked for ideas of how we could do it. 

ACTION POINT

 Exec is to email MO with ideas regarding the video.

3 AOB 

3.1 Go Green Week

· JD asked for dates for Go Green week, possibly the week after the RAG week. This would mean two weeks of RAG, a week off and then go green week. JD asked exec if there were any major events that would clash with this. 
ACTION POINT

 E&E officers are to look into clashes with society events during that week.
· YL asked for exec to help when asking for help from restaurants for the multicultural dinners. 
4 Important Dates

· Exec meeting 25th September, but this will probably be cancelled due to Undergraduate freshers’ fayre. 
5 Date of next meeting
· Into move in weekend
· 19th September council, in lecture theatre B. 

· 22nd + 23rd September moving in weekend. 

